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                                            26th July, 2010

O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Sanjeev Kumar r/o. House No. 214, Gali No. 15, Majbur Nagar, J.J. Camp, West Vinod Nagar, Delhi – 110092, forwarded by Directorate of Health Services, alleging medical negligence on the part of Dr. Mahesh Aggarwal of Mahesh Hospital, D-437, West Vinod Nagar, Delhi, in the treatment administered to complainant’s mother late Ram Pyari at Mahesh Hospital, resulting in her death on 8.1.2010 at Safdarjung Hospital, New Delhi.    

The Delhi Medical Council noted services of notices sent to the complainant could not be effected.   
The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, reply thereto of Medical Superintendent, Mahesh Hospital addressed to Directorate of Health Services, copy of medical records of Mahesh Hospital as provided by Directorate of Health Services and observed that the patient late Ram Pyari, a 60 years old female, who was a known hypertensive was admitted at Mahesh Hospital on 28.12.2009 with complaint of low backache and sciatica for which she was treated as per accepted professional practices in such cases.  At that time of discharge /referred to G.B. Pant / Lok Nayak Hospital on 2.1.2010, her B.P. was under control.

It is, therefore, the decision of Delhi Medical Council that prima facie, no case of medical negligence is made out against the doctors of Mahesh Hospital in the treatment administered to late Ram Pyari.  

Complaint stands disposed.

By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Contd/-

( 2 )

Copy to :-

1) Shri Sanjeev Kumar, r/o. House No. 214, Gali No. 15, Majbur Nagar, J.J. Camp, West Vinod Nagar, Delhi – 110092

2) Dr. Mahesh Aggarwal of Mahesh Hospital, D-437, West Vinod Nagar, I.P. Extn, Delhi-110092 
3) Medical Superintendent Nursing Homes, Directorate of Health Services, Govt. of NCT of Delhi, Swasthya Sewa Nideshalay Bhawan, F-17, Karkardooma, Delhi – 110032 – with reference to letter No. F.23/(86)/MSNH-II/DHS/HQ/2009-10/15258 dated 31.3.2010 – for information

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

